

SPS-Safe School Reopening Task Force – Sub Committee Meeting Notes Template

Date: 6/18/2020

Committee Name: Extracurricular

Attendee Names: Aaron Breck, Stacey Ward, Stephanie Splater, Erik Johnson, Dave Hughes, Bruce Hafferkamp, Whitney Bowerman, Shawn Jordan

Meeting Notes:

Approval of 6/15 Minutes

Current WIAA/OSPI/DOH update: *If the Governor does not clarify or change anything after June 19th (last day of school), he encourages school districts to work with the local DOH and Risk Management to clarify campus access. *He also noted that the Risk Management Pool has currently indicated no activities until Phase 3, but that could change if these guidelines are actually released this week*

Review of WIAA Planning Guide Draft:

Looked at the document for differences in the WIAA document and our Action Plan

- Are indoor activities ok in Phase 2? Looking at NFHS, WIAA, Dept of Health, and Gov. releases
 - Discussed that we should only provide the fitness center as an indoor activity, but then was concerned about spotters and social distancing.
- The number of people (5) includes the coach/instructor
- Confusion between all the agencies of what schools can do
- Waiting on WIAA officially releasing the document.
- We must have a designated restroom and discussed options for how this would look when we are doing activities. Port-a-potties vs inside facilities.

Send the **SPS Action Plan** to Nursing, Safety, and Phil Wright. Action Plan includes:

- WA Phasing Guidelines
- Distancing- both indoor and outdoor
- Facilities
- Health Screenings
- Hygiene
- Face Coverings
- Cleaning

-Update on Thermometers, Cleaning Supplies, Sanitizers

Becky bought a thermometer for each school for \$__. We want to test out how these work before purchasing a big lot. Each high school is requesting 5 thermometers at this point.

- Could coaches use/share the thermometers that the school uses for school/building checks?
 - 5 starts us for the summer and then...
- If a student gets their temperature check at the beginning of the day will the student really need to be checked again for practice?

Probably not via Becky- *need to clarify once we're back in school/fall sports*

Communication to coaches so far has been consistent...online individual workouts, digital meetings, etc.

Students must have a regular liability on file (paper or through FamilyID) before participating in summer events. Stephanie will send to ADs which forms are required.

- Talk at the state level that the medical release would be changed to include COVID type questions.
- Possibly have a cover letter for Family ID with the regulations for parents to know what the expectation are for activities.

Ideas/Discussion of Phase 2

- Do we risk doing summer stuff and not be able to even have fall sports?
- If we allow kids to come together and we add to the COVID cases we don't want to set the county back from moving forward.
- Is it a mute point of even talking about Phase 2 activities if we don't get to a Phase where we can actually play?

We (AD's) want to work as a collective unit with the safety protocols so we don't make things worse rather than better. --- Our goal is to be able to have sports happen, not harm the start.

- Waiver statement with a COVID piece- get clarification from Risk Management
- Explain how groups would look like in working out (Protocol)
- Questions about requirements on new Physical forms- will get more clarity from the DOH and WIAA

Current Recommendation of Committee: Will communicate to Coaches...we are on a week hold. Continue to do what we are doing. No in person workouts/camps just yet. Wait for an update next week from your AD or AC when we have more clarity and guidance from Nursing, Safety, Facilities, and the WIAA.

- Follow Up/Next Steps: Look at official WIAA document (when released) and compare it to what we have in our Action Plan for Summer. Have SPS Departments review and advise.
- Hold on Summer Activities.
- AD's could potentially meet for common language, decisions, communications, etc
- Establish weekly meetings, if we don't need to meet then we won't.
- Discuss common communications that we are releasing to coaches. (Next meeting agenda will center around this.)

Next Meeting Date: Monday, June 22, 1pm and Monday, June 29, 1pm via Teams